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TECHnically Speaking

Tech High School Split
into Six Academies

As announced in prior issues of TECHnically Speaking, planning has been underway to
revamp the educational structure of the Indianapolis Public Schools’ high schools.
There are currently 5 high schools in the system (Arlington, Broad Ripple, Manual,
Northwest and Tech), and beginning this fall each campus will change to include three
to six learning communities of no more than 400 students each, grouped around spe-
cific academic themes. The result will be 21 learning academies in the system, with
Tech split into 6 small schools. (See Dr. Clark's letter on page 3 of this newsletter for
more details).

The purpose of this radical change is to improve students' aca-
demic, social and behavioral performance, to reduce the dropout
rate, and to connect students in a more personal way with school.
To date, IPS has received $1.6 million from the Bill and Melinda
Gates Foundation to plan and implement the Small Schools initiative
in Indianapolis. IPS has also received a $2.2 million Federal grant
e j to provide professional development to high school staff.

The total impact of Tech's changes is not currently known, regarding school-wide initia-
tives such as athletics, music, publications, scholarship programs and the like. Like-
wise, the role of the Alumni Association in the life of the school may be undergoing
changes as well. More details will be provided in future newsletters.

Maurice Callender: Alumnus of the Year

Maurice Emerson Callender graduated from Tech in 1937, where he was president of
the Chemistry Club and active in the Latin Club, ROTC Marching Band, Concert Band,
Pep Band, Swing Band, and cheerleading. He went on to earn B.S. and M.S. degrees
from Butler University, served in the U.S. Navy from 1942-1945, and also served over-
seas with the U.S. Marine Corps.

Mr. Callender’s professional career spanned 42 years with Eli Lilly and Company, retir-
ing as a Research Associate. He served as a delegate to the 4th International Congress
of Tropical Medicine and Malaria, sponsored by the U.S. Department of State. He re-
searched and developed products for the treatment of intestinal amebiasis and helmin-
thiasis in humans. He is the holder of one U.S. patent and 42 foreign patents. He au-
thored over thirty scientific publications, and is internationally recognized for his re-
search in avian coccidiosis.

Maurice married Mary Frances Milholland, also class of 1937. They have four chil-
dren, eight grandchildren, and three great-grandchildren, and live in Westfield, Indi-
ana. He has been very active over the years with church responsibilities and with the
Boy Scouts. He is a charter member of the Indianapolis Philharmonic Orchestra, and
Past Commander of Eli Lilly American Legion Post # 374.

Congratulations to Mr. Callender, our Alumnus of the Year for 2005!
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Seventeen
Alumni
Scholarships
Awarded

Scholarship

Over $24,000 in
scholarships was
awarded by classes,
individual alumni,
and the Alumni
Association to 17
Tech Seniors in the
Class of 2004.

2005 Stipher
Award: Mary
Lou Manka

George Messmer Memorial Scholarships: $2,500 each to Thomas Reives (Rose Hul-
man) and Danielle McCauley (deferred to 2005).

Earl Terry Memorial Scholarships: $2,500 each to Whitney Price (IUPUI) and Bur-
gundy Stanley (Xavier University of Louisiana).

ATHS Alumni Association Scholarship: $2,000 to Bhavana Pandya (Butler University).
Ron Jackson Scholarship: $2,000 to Tim IMcCall (Indiana University).

Nelson G. Steele Scholarship: $1,500 to Gerry Hawn (IUPUI).

Joan V. Persell Scholarship: $1,000 to Sara Hickman (IUPUI).

Ruth Deane Taylor Allen Memorial Scholarship: $1000 to Aster Gebrekidan (Butler Uni-
versity).

Tech Guys & Gals Scholarship: $1,000 to Harrison McTarsney (Butler University).
Class of 1945 Scholarship: $1,000 to Corrine Morrison (IUPUI).

Class of 1941 Scholarship: $1,000 to Danielle Dorsey (Indiana State University).
Ethel Houser Memorial Scholarship: $1,000 to Cassandra Rusie (IUPUI).

Class of 1963 Scholarship: $1,000 to Hope Hall (IUPUI).

E. Hardiman Memorial Scholarship: $1,000 to Ann Stegemoller (Butler University).
Wilma Sims Harrell Memorial Scholarship: $600 to Brent Lyle (Ball State University).
The Pallikan Family Scholarship: $500 to Robin Harris (Ball State University).

Each year, the Tech Alumni Association awards the Karl J. Stipher Award for exem-
plary service to Tech High School. This year’s recipient is Mary Lou Hurley Manka.

Mary Lou graduated from Tech in 1949, and attended Butler University, graduating with
a B.S. degree in 1953. She received her Master’s degree from Indiana University in
1965. Her teaching career spanned 36 years, all with the Indianapolis Public Schools.
She taught 8 years at the elementary level, and 28 years in Tech’s Health and Physical
Education department. At Tech, she coached Varsity Volleyball for 12 years, and also
coached Girls Varsity Tennis and sponsored Cheerleading.

Mary Lou has been on the Tech Alumni Board for many years, serving at various times
as President, Vice President, Secretary, and Scholarship Chairman. She is currently our
Campus Liaison. She has been honored as a Tech Distinguished Alum, and received a
Hanson H. Anderson service award also. She is an active member of the Tech Retired
Teachers Association, College Sorority Alumni, Phi Beta Phi.

She keeps busy with family — son Steve, his wife Tammy and twin grandchildren, Hanna
and Sterling (age nine). Her hobbies include Bridge and golf.

Congratulations and many thanks to Mary Lou for her service to Tech.

TECHnically Speaking

Published semi-annually by the
Arsenal Technical High
School Alumni Association,
Inc., P. O.Box 1162,
Indianapolis, IN 46206-1162,
(317) 693-5459.

Additional copies are
available upon request.

2004-2005 ATHS Alumni Association Board: President, Ronald Jackson ('53); Vice President, Bob
Book ('48); Treasurer, Ted Vest ('50); Finance Committee, Ed Taylor ('50), Nancy Pierson Adams ('60), Jackie
Dale Vukovits ('48); Corresponding Secretary, Wanda Towner Harris ('48); Recording Secretary, Phyllis
Lewellyn Taylor ('55).

Ways and Means, Linda Clark Hunter ('64); Alumni Day Activities, Phyllis Lewellen Taylor ('55); Reunion
Coordinator, Betty Brock Stucker ('50); Newsletter Editor, Jerry Troxel ('68); Records, Wanda Towner Harris
('48); Scholarships, Leo Hodges ('63), Sheila McAllister Hodges ('63); School Liaison, Mary Lou Hurley Manka
('49); Publicity Committee, Sue Staton ('50), Ralph Baumheckel ('46), Fred Sullivan ('54).

Advisors: Wally Potter ('40), Marilyn Hicks Hoffman ('60), Joe Fuller ('82), Fred Sullivan ('54), Lillian Zambon
Watson ('48), Susan Forkner Lebo.

E} Newsletter Deadline Eb

The deadline for submission of articles for the Fall 2005 issue of TECHnically Speaking is October 1.




April 2005 N TECHnically Speaking [N  Page 3

From the
Principa]’s Greetings, Fellow Titans!

Desk This is my final letter as “Principal” of Arsenal Technical High School. Beginning
the fall of 2005, the campus principal’s position will be shifted to that of Campus
Administrator. The campus administrator position will be set for one year. After

that time, the Campus Council will determine the structure of the campus
e,

,ﬂé\aﬂl = administration.
WS . . . . .
é'q ._e'\{\\ ’/".Qm"\. The reason for this change is that Tech will be comprised of six small schools,
sgg}\ =St 2N called Academies, of 400 or fewer students each. Each of the academies on the
Y ~_.=gs Tech campus will have its own administrator, called Academic Dean. The six

N 3 small schools are:

=, /ANAPOYy Career and Technology Academy — Academic Dean: William White,
wssvst??

Enterprise International Academy — Academic Dean: Undetermined at this time,

Fine Arts and Self-Expression - Academic Dean: Terri Gelenius,

Tech will be Human Services Academy — Academic Dean: Undetermined at this time,
comprised of six Leadership Academy — Academic Dean: David Wintin,

small schools, called

Academies, of 400 or Math/Science and Health Professions Magnet School — Director: Stan Irwin.

fewer students each. Many things will change about Tech this fall. Most traditions, I hope, will not be

affected. For those former ATHS athletes, the athletic program will remain as a
campus program. One will still be able to cheer for the Titans. For those Tech
Legionnaires, it is my hope that seniors will continue to be inducted into the Tech
Legion. The honorary is too unique and prestigious to dismantle.

It has been my pleasure to serve the students, faculty, and the alumni of Arsenal
Technical High School the past four years as Principal. I hope that Tech has
improved under my leadership. I know that I have grown through my service to
my alma mater.

\\\

A

N
5

,

M

N

your heart. Iknow I shall.
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]erry Troxel Jerry E. Troxel, Class of 1968, will be the recipient of the 2005 Duane Blankenhorn

- Award for service on the Tech Alumni Board. This award was established in 2002 in
to Receive memory of Duane, a Tech teacher, counselor and long-time member of the Board.
Duane

Jerry has served on the Board since 1991 as the editor of TECHnically Speaking. He is
Blankenhorn also the computer guru for the Alumni Association, having developed its mailing data-

Award base application.

After graduating from Tech, Jerry received a B.S. degree in Computer Technology from
Purdue (1973), and an MBA from Indiana University (1983). He has worked in Informa-
tion Technology his entire career, starting when he was a Senior at Tech. He is currently
Senior Technical Director in charge of the Enterprise Data Warehouse at SBC in Indian-
apolis, having been with the company for 23 years.

Jerry’s hobbies include riding roller coasters, singing in the church choir, and singing in
a Barbershop quartet known as “Smilin’ Through.” He is President of the Greater Indian-
apolis Chapter of the Barbershop Harmony Society, Circle City Sound Chorus.

Jerry lives on Indianapolis’ far Eastside. He has two children, Christopher Troxel and
Jessica Heck, and 1 granddaughter, Avery Troxel.
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Send your reunion news to

TECHnicallySpeaking
@ameritech.net
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CLASS REUNION NEWS

Class of 1945
Sixtieth Reunion
June 10-11, 2005

The 1945 Class Reunion Committee hopes to see all of you at our celebration on June 10,
2008, at Primo’s Hall, 2615 E. National Ave., Indianapolis. Plans include a buffet dinner at
7 PM preceded by a social hour at 6 PM with a cash bar. The cost of the dinner is $25.00
per person and reservations need to be made by May 27th. Please make your reserva-
tions as early as possible. Don’t miss this exciting evening!

Make your check payable to Pat Poe, and send with this form to Pat Poe, 270
Hoss Rd., Indianapolis, IN 46217.

Name

Address

Phone Email

Number of reservations Amount enclosed

Plans also include attending the Alumni Day activities on Saturday, June 11, to be held on
Tech’s campus. Reservations for June 11 must be made directly with the Alumni Associa-
tion, using their form on page 7 of this newsletter.

Class contacts: Pat Adam Poe, 317 787-7362; Janet McDonnell Sterrett, 317 891-9792;
Hal Fryar, HHFryar@aol.com

Class of 1949
Fifty-sixth Reunion
June 12, 2005

Hey, Forty-Niners! Let’s meet with the classes of 1950 and 1951 on Sunday, June 12, at
the Hawthorns Country Club for breakfast (see Class of 1950, below).
- Mary Lou Hurley Manka

Class of 1950
Fifty-fifth Reunion
June 11-12, 2005

\7‘/ 22 3

Plan to enjoy a delicious breakfast/social at the Hawthorns Country Club, 11484 Hamilton
Fishers Pass, Fishers, Indiana, on Sunday, June 12, 2005, beginning at 11 AM. Breakfast
will be served at 11:30 AM. There will be time to share memories with old friends, renew
old friendships and make new friends. We have invited the classes of 1949 and 1951 to
celebrate with us.

The cost of the breakfast is $15.50 per person. Your 1950 Reunion Committee hopes you
will attend and make your reservations using the form below. Our class will meet on the
beautiful Tech campus for the annual Alumni Day activities on Saturday, June 11. (Lunch
reservations should be mailed directly to the Tech Alumni Association—see page 7.)

Make your check payable to “Class of 1950 Reunion” and send with this form
to Betty Stucker, 1410 E. Stop 10 Rd., Indianapolis, IN 46227.

Name (include maiden name)
Address
City, State, ZIP

Phone

Number of reservations Amount enclosed

Class contacts: Betty Brock Stucker, 317 888-9798; Larry Fox, 317 255-5525; Joanne
Stewart Rushton, 317 849-5729.

Class of 1951
Fifty-fourth Reunion
June 12, 2005

We will be celebrating our 54th reunion with the Classes of 1949 and 1950 on Sunday
June 12, 2005 (see Class of 1950, above). Make plans now to attend. Contact Barbara
Mohr Heiden, 317-881-5427, blheiden@yahoo.com with any questions. We attempt to
keep our class roster current for future mailings. Please contact us with any address/
email updates or any deaths in our class.
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Class of 1955
Fiftieth Reunion
June 10-12, 2005

Our big 50" dinner/dance at Valle Vista Country Club, Friday, June 10, will begin with a
social hour at 6:00 p.m. Doors will open at 5:30, and we’ll have a silent auction to help
raise funds for the memorial. High-end quality items are still needed for the auction.

We’ll meet on campus Saturday for our class picture at 9:00 a.m., the alumni meeting, the
dedication of the memorial, and then lunch. Reservations and payment for the lunch at
Tech MUST be sent separately and directly to the address in this newsletter on page 7.

There is still room for those wishing to go on the bus tour of Indy following lunch. Sunday
morning will end our weekend with a 10:30 a.m. brunch. Classmates, we still need your
part for the memorial and your reservations REALLY NEED TO BE IN. Again, apologies to
Bobby Carter whose name was accidentally left off the committee list that went out with
the first letter. Our last letter will be mailed mid-April.

It will be a wonderful weekend and we invite friends from other classes to join us. Com-
mittee members and contacts are: Bob Carter, Patti Rodgers Campbell, 317 888-5196,
Jeannie Sutton Unger, 317 881-8878, and Joyce Taylor Jackson, 317 787-0835.

Class of 1956
Fiftieth Reunion

If you are interested in helping plan a 50-year reunion next year, please call Sharon
Bergdoll Kelly at 317-841-8515 or email her at Bergdoll56@msn.com.

Class of 1960
Forty-fifth Reunion
June 18, 2005

Our 45th reunion will be a casual dinner/dance on Saturday, June 18, at the Valle Vista
Country Club, 755 E. Main St., Greenwood, IN (note change of location). Notices were
mailed to our class, and to most of the classes of 1958, 1959, and 1961. If you did not
receive one, call Nancy Pierson Adams, 317 631-2848, and she will send you one. Also,
we will be taking donations to set up a Class of 1960 scholarship to be given to a deserv-
ing Tech senior. See your reunion notice for instructions on donating to this project.

Class of 1965
Fortieth Reunion
June 10-11, 2005

Put your walking shoes on because the Class of 1965 is going on campus. We will kick
off our 40" reunion on campus on Saturday June 11™ at 9:00 a.m. Our class picture is
scheduled for 9:15. We will join the other alumni for the Alumni Day program and lunch.
Make your lunch reservations now, using the form on page 7 of this newsletter.

Change into those dancing shoes and get ready to party, for the Marriott at 21 and
Shadeland is the place. Cocktails at 6 p.m., dinner at 7, and dancing from 9 till 12. Cost
is $50/person. Make checks payable to JoAnn Ivy, 8255 Cape Dr., Indianapolis, IN
46256. A letter was sent to class members with additional details and reservation infor-
mation. A photo memory book will be available for $25. Other Tech alumni are welcome
to join us, especially the classes of 1964 and 1966.

If you can’t join us, send a picture of you and your family with a brief update for our
“Wish I Was There” book to Stan Sowder at 3618 Dawnwood Dr., Indianapolis, IN 46227.

Friday night: You may have dinner with Cannon staff members and Mr. Tresslar
(contact Kay Lester Mooy, kmooy@utep.edu or Bill Bolander, 317-861-3610 for more
information), or meet us for drinks and dinner (contact Mary Lou Hand Kirchner, 317
846-4908, for time and place).

If you want to receive information and updates by e-mail, please send your request to
Sharyl Schoenewey Huber at H11127@aol.com. Phone inquiries can be directed to Lew
Beem at 317-353-6163 or Sharyl at 317-882-2105. You can also check
www.classmates.com or www.athsalumni.org for reunion news.

Class of 1970
Thirty-fifth Reunion
June 18, 2005

We will celebrate our 35th Reunion on Saturday, June 18th, at Primo's (South). If you
haven't been contacted by our committee to verify your address and phone number,
please contact Debbie England Trammell at 317 265-7302 or YUGOGURL@AOL.COM
or RSVP at www.classmates.com. We look forward to seeing you at the reunion!

Class of 1994
Tenth Reunion Recap
September 2004

We had our 10-year reunion on September 18, at the Blue Cactus Lounge in Indianapolis.
The turnout was wonderful, but we would have loved to see more of you. We are plan-
ning a cookout for this summer, so we need current addresses, phone numbers, or email
addresses. Please contact Zalika Lumumba, zalikal@hotmail.com or Shenika Moses,
317 894-45117, shenikamoses@hotmail.com. We look forward to hearing from you!
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